
2015 Board Members 

Flag Officers

Commodore:  Paul Wallenhorst
Vice Commodore:  Robyn Beardsley
Rear Commodore:  Doug Reid
Secretary:  Rachel Foley
Treasurer:  Carl Waclawski
Past Commodore:  Jim Rizzo

Committee Chairs

Membership:  Bill Wright
Education:  Donna Bjurlin
Facilities:  Larry DeJonghe
House:  Carl Lis
Recreation & Race:  Kathy Fox
Social:  John Tallett

Dockmaster:  Carl Bjurlin
Newsletter:  Nancy Steffan
Webmaster:  Larry VanDeusen

     
Membership business at the Board meeting on Tuesday, March 10th 
began with Chairman Bill Wright introducing three prospective 
members and their primary sponsors who spoke on their behalf. Gary 
Deckard, sponsored by Marv Bjurlin & Cody Britton; John Konegni, 
sponsored by Marv Bjurlin & Bill Paige, and Denise Miles, sponsored 
by Lou Deering & Nancy Steffan. The Deckards; Gary, Stephanie 
Brash & daughter Emma live in Fredonia and are in the market for a 
boat.  John (aka Jamie) Konegni, married to Dawn Eckenrode lives in 
Fredonia with daughter Silvana and own a Pintail sailboat.  Denise 
Miles also lives in Fredonia with daughter Sophia and son Brandon 
and has recently purchased a Starcraft 22’ power boat.  It was nice to 
hear that each applicant’s family had at least one member who took 
our summer sailing course.  All three were granted probationary 
membership.  A request by Cody Britton for inactive membership 
status was approved.  A letter from Dave Prince submitting his 
resignation from DYC was accepted.  Randall Chamberlain was 
removed from the waiting list since he is no longer interested in 
membership.  Carl Bjurlin reported that Joanie Will would be taking 
Ed’s membership opening.  Chairman Wright stated that there are 
three membership openings and the next three on the waiting list will 
be invited to the next Board meeting.  Please note that the the most 
recent waiting list is included in this edition.  Members who have 
signed applications as sponsors can check their applicant’s standing 
and let membership know if they are still interested in DYC and 
report any changes (i.e. address, boat ownership, etc.).  The Roster/
Slip Change Form is also included for members to update their own 
info for the roster and our records.  Please send your changes to Bill 
Wright or Dockmaster Carl Bjurlin.

     Facilities Chair Larry DeJonghe reminds everyone that Saturday, 
May 9th is scheduled for the club opening.  He’s asking members 
who plan to be there to contact him as soon as possible by phone: 
679-6017 or email LARRYdeJ@yahoo.com and let him know what 
you can help with.  This will help him to organize the work party in 
advance.  Cleaning the docks is a big part of readying the club and 
Larry is looking for members who can bring their power washers to 
the opening.  

     House Chair Carl Lis reported that from speaking with the dealer, 
carpet tiles would not work well in our environment.  This saved 
some $300 on the estimate.  The Board authorized the expenditure 
of under $1120 to Dietzen’s for new carpet including tear-up and 
replacement.  This will be done shortly after the club opening.
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In the News:

Marv Bjurlin was honored recently by the Fredonia 
Chamber of Commerce at their annual awards banquet. 
Marv and Ron Nasca representing the Chautauqua Area 
Potters were presented the service to humanity award for 
the Empty Bowls program  Many DYCers have assisted 
at the annual function each of the eight years it’s taken 
place.

Pam Benchley has done it again.  She participated in the 
Shamrock Run in Buffalo which kicks off the running 
season.

Pictured in the paper was Kahea Wojcinski (grandson of 
Bill) during the 13th Annual NCCYHA Invitational Hockey 
Tournament recently held at Steele Hall.

“Marina will be open:  I would like to make it crystal clear 
that Chadwick Bay Marina is still owned by me, it is not 
going anywhere.  It will be open on April 15 just like it is 
every year, business is as usual,” owner Jeff Gambino 
stated.

Jim Priest’s first mate, Judy Thurber, was recently 
informed that her second oldest grandson, Evan Camp 
has been accepted to this year’s freshman class at the 
Naval Academy in Annapolis, Maryland.

Gale VerHague has been invited by the Ornithological 
Club of the Roger Tory Peterson Institute of Natural 
History to present a slide show of her birding 
photography.  The presentation titled “Chasing Feathers:  
Birding with a Camera in Western New York & Beyond” 
will be at 7:00 pm on Wednesday, April 29th at RTPI - 
311 Curtis Street in Jamestown.

From the Observer Retrospective section:  Twenty years 
ago - 1995:  Rick Johnson was chosen the 1995 
Business Person of the Year by the Business Club of 
Fredonia State University College.

Honors:  

Fredonia High School Presidents Awards honors 
recipients for the second quarter:  Breanna Dahn, Clare 
Foley, Riley Gustafson, Kelsey Vianese and Richard 
Burgstrom.

Of Special Note:

Get well wishes to Judy Foley and Joanie Will following 
recent surgeries.

     

                With the season not too far off, and the
                weather giving us a break, we’re thinking 
                about fishing - namely the annual “Take-
                a-Kid Fishing” event in cooperation with
                the Northern Chautauqua Conservation 
Club.  Once again the Board has approved our 
facilities be made available for a morning of fishing 
for young anglers, under supervision and with 
proper safety gear.  As in the past, Jeff Tinstman 
will be there for us on Saturday, June 6th from 
about 7:30/8:00 am to 10:00/10:30 am.  The kids 
always enjoy fishing from the docks and it’s a nice 
gesture of community goodwill.

An additional item brought up under new business 
was that Ed Will gifted his MirroCraft fishing boat to 
the DYC in his will.  The Board will send a letter to 
his wife Joanie expressing the club’s sincere 
appreciation.

Everyone is invited to a

 Service in Celebration of 
Ed Will’s Life

Saturday, May 16, 2015 
10:30 a.m. at Holy Cross 

Lutheran Church
Church St., Farnham, NY

Luncheon to follow at the
Colony Restaurant

Rts. 5 & 20, Irving, NY



FOR SALE:  24 foot “Shark” Sailboat Hull #254
Seller would like to see the boat remain within DYC 
membership.  Great starter boat with everything you 
need.  Rigging is set up so boat can be raced if desired.  
Includes set up assistance if boat remains at DYC.
Call Carl Bjurlin at 397-7530 for more details.

FOR “SAIL”:  Catalina 22, main, Genoa, Jib, swing 
keel, 8 hp Mariner LS, radio, life jackets, trailer, many 
extras.  

Call Nancy Steffan at 366-8527

FOR SALE:  Zodiac AX-1, two person inflatable.  

Roll-up slat floor, foot pump, oars, bag and manual.  
Never used.  Guaranteed.  $350.00

FOR SALE:  O’Day 22 Sailboat, 1974

Shoal draft, five sails, trailer, 1982 Evinrude 9.9 LS with 
electric start.  Asking $2,800.00

FOR SALE:  Morgan 35 “Summer Wind,” 1970; 6’ draft, 
Volvo diesel engine.  $15,000 (negotiable)

Call Cameron at Monroe Marina, Barcelona Harbor
(716) 640-6763

List YOUR ad here for FREE!

DYC WAITING LIST



DUNKIRK YACHT CLUB MEMBERSHIP ROSTER UPDATE
Please complete this form to update member DYC Roster Information.  Indicate changes only.

Return form to William Wright, 56 Warwick Rd., Jamestown, NY  14701 or email wlwjr@windstream.net

NAME _____________________________________________________ Date _____________________________

CHANGES:
Street Address ________________________________________________________________________________

City, State Zip _________________________________________________________________________________

Primary Phone ____________________________________ Second Phone ________________________________

Email Address _________________________________________________________________________________

Boat Mfg and Length ____________________________________________________________________________

Type (power/sail), Name _______________________________________________________________

Seasonal Street Address _________________________________________________________________________

Seasonal City, State Zip __________________________________________________________________________

Seasonal Telephone _____________________________________________________________________________

Other info _____________________________________________________________________________________

The Nautical News will be sent via email unless otherwise specifically requested.

(      ) Please check here if you would like to receive the newsletter via mail instead of email (postage and
printing charge may apply).

Email address (if different than or not listed above) _____________________________________________________

—————————————————————————————————————————————————————————

DUNKIRK YACHT CLUB SLIP ASSIGNMENT REQUEST
To apply for a DYC slip or slip change, please fill out the following form and return it to

Dockmaster, Carl Bjurlin, 147 Forest pl., Fredonia NY  14063 or email toyota4x@hotmail.com

Name _______________________________________________ Date _______________________________

Phone ____________________________________________ Other Phone ___________________________

Boat:  Make & Model _______________________________________________________________________

Boat Name _______________________________________________________________________________

Length _______________________________  Beam ________________________ Draft _________________

Any other information to be considered __________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________________

New slips will be assigned according to your membership seniority.  When the Dockmaster has
finalized your slip assignment, you will then be billed for the appropriate slip fee.


